
Dear Partners,

Merry Christmas from BSOP Team Thailand.
 
Praise the Lord for all He has done this year. 

We look back with gratitude and forward with hope as we go through another year of service.

Joining our former teammates, BSOP Team Cambodia. These ladies were inspiring.



God opened another ministry this month. Meaw's voice lesson with highschool students. 

The carollers were excited and getting ready for another evangelistic singing this month.

Teaching English and modeling a life in Christ. May our godly lives be an example for this generation. 



Praying for our city mayor and other government officials. God used these public servants to expand His influence in the province. 

Christmas evangelistic event held in a sea gypsy (Morgan) village hosted by Santisuk Foundation.



Sharing the Gospel through Christmas songs.









The season of giving and joyful celebration.

The Lord has many more good things prepared for us to do in 2025. We love serving Him together with you.

Thank you for rejoicing, serving, and praying with us. Thank you for your sacrificial-loving support.

Have another Blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Serving in love,

Melton and Meaw Ybanez
Phang-nga City
Southern Thailand 




